
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President – Tabitha Phillips 

 

Vice President - Marvene Wurst 

 

Secretary - Pat Schindler 

 

Treasurer - Mary Bristol 

 

Board Members - Linda Soukup, Cindy 

Hill, Chris Corum, Tanya Williams 

 

NEW NEW NEW!!!Breeder Referral – 

Tabitha Phillips 402- 641-2614 

 

Club Website: 

http://wp.connectseward.org/sewardcountyken
nelclub/ 

 

February Board meeting: Feb 15, 2018 

7:00 p.m. 
 

February meeting: Feb 15, 2018 7:30 

p.m. 

 

Location: Civic Center 

 

 

Editor Contact Information 

Phone: 402-570-1570 
Email: KSM51268@msn.com 
 
Newsletter information needs to be in by 
the first week of the month to make sure it 
is in time to be included in the newsletter. 
PLEASE EMAIL ME BRAGS OR ANYTHING 
YOU WANT INCLUDED!!! 

 

 

Seward County Kennel Club 

A club for persons interested in dogs and the sport of dogs. 

January/February 2018 

 

 

Awards Banquet 

 

The SCKC awards banquet was held at La 
Carreta restaurant in Seward on January 18.  

This year’s Goldenrod winner is………….. 
Linda Soukup! 

Congratulations Linda. 
 

  Spring Obedience 

 

Spring Dog Obedience Classes start March 5, 

2018 (3/6-4/17) 

Registration: 6:30-7 p.m., 4- Center 

Seward County Fairgrounds 

 

Conformation Class: 6:30 p.m., $3.00 per dog 

per night 

 

Puppy Classes (2-6 months of age): 6:30-7 

p.m., socialization, heeling down stay, sit stay; 

$30 seven weeks 

 

Basic Classes (7 months through adult): 7-8 

p.m., heeling, recall, stand-stay, sit stay, down-

stay, Canine Good Citizen test final night; $35 

seven weeks 

 

Beyond Basics: 7-8 p.m., training for advanced 

obedience and Rally; $35 seven weeks  

 

 

 

 

http://wp.connectseward.org/sewardcountykennelclub/
http://wp.connectseward.org/sewardcountykennelclub/
mailto:KSM51268@msn.com


SAD NEWS!!!  SAD NEWS!!!  SAD NEWS!!! 

Our longtime member, Marvene Wurst, passed away. Here is the obituary; 
the club is sending flowers. 

Services were 11:00 am Thursday, February 8, 2018, at the Milford United 
Methodist Church with Pastor Lyle Schoen officiating. Visitation was 
Wednesday, from 10:00 am-8:00 pm at Lauber-Moore Funeral Home. The 
family received relatives and friends from 6-8:00 p.m. Wednesday at the 
funeral home. A private family burial will be at Salem Cemetery. Memorials 
have been established to the Milford Public Schools Foundation. 

Marvene Marie Wurst was born November 12, 1935, in Lincoln, Nebraska to George and Evelyn 
(Brockway) Harrison, and passed away Saturday, February 3, 2018, at Crestview Care Center in 
Milford at the age of 82. 

As a young girl, Marvene’s family moved to Haddam, Kansas, later moving to Milford where she 
graduated from Milford Public School with the class of 1952. She furthered her education by attending 
Chadron State College. Marvene moved to Lincoln where she was employed with the University of 
Nebraska Ag College as secretary in the Poultry Improvement department. On May 22, 1955, 
Marvene was united in marriage to Howard Wurst in Milford and to this union three children were 
born, Wendy, Van and Lance. Together they lived in the Milford area their entire life. They farmed for 
15 years east of Salem Church before moving into Milford where she was employed as the 
superintendent’s assistant for over 30 years with the Milford School District.  Marvene and Howard 
were life-time members of the Milford United Methodist Church. Marvene and Howard were involved 
in dog clubs in Seward, Lincoln and Omaha where they instructed dog obedience classes over the 
years. She was active with the local 4-H Clubs, the American Legion Auxiliary, was secretary for the 
Milford Chamber of Commerce, and was active with the Milford United Methodist Women and the 
local FoodNet .   

  

Survivors include her husband, Howard; daughter, Wendy Dale, of Utica; sons and daughters-in-law, 
Van and Pam Wurst, Omaha, Lance and Paula Wurst, Grant; five grandchildren, Brent and Angel 
Dale, Utica, Rhett and Mary Wurst, Kasey Wurst, all of Omaha, Sarah and Nathan Holst, Duluth, MN, 
and JoAnna Wurst; Prescott, AZ, three great-grandchildren, Paul Dale, Henry and Mae Wurst; nieces, 
nephews, and a host of other relatives and friends. 

  

Marvene was preceded in death by her parents, her brother, Richard in 2017, sisters-in-laws, Doris 
Heller, Lela Grimes, Edith Gloystein, and Carol Stauffer and a son-in-law, Arthur Dale. 

Rest in peace dear Marvene.  SCKC will not be the same without you! 

 



Meeting minutes 

Board minutes and Club minutes*:  16 Nov 17 @ 7:05pm 

-Present: Tanya Williams, Pat Schindler, Linda Soukup, Tabitha Phillips, Chris Corum, Cindy Hill , 
Mary Bristol and guest Vicki Nolte 
. 
-Minutes: read and approved; Tanya Williams 1st, Cindy Hill 2nd 
 
-Cindy Hill will do the AKC survey. 
 
-Treasurer Report read and approved: Tanya Williams 1st, Cindy Hill 2nd 
 
-The fun match has its approval and Joyce Standish will have her handling class on Friday night 
before the show: 5-7 pm 
 
-Trophy donations are due 30 Nov 17 for next year’s show.  You still have some time to get them in to 
Tanya Williams and/or Vicki Nolte so they can get them in the premium. 
 
-Obedience CGC testing on 18 Nov 17 and Trick testing 11 Nov 17.  Next year’s classes will be 5 Mar 
18 pending approvals. They will offer trick dog testing again next year also.  
 
-*No new member came to so  it was opted to combined the club meeting with the board meeting: 
Tanya Williams 1st, Cindy Hill 2nd 
 
-Tabitha Phillips made the request to the club to hold their (Tabitha and Troy Dvorak) wedding vows 
after the handling clinic: Tanya Williams 1st, Cindy Hill 2nd 
 
-Show committed: Everything is in and approved.  Vicki Nolte needs all information that will be in 
the premium listing to be to her by 01 Dec17. Judges dinner at La Carretta Friday night and Chez 
Bubba will cater into the harvest hall for the Saturday evening meal pending arrangements 
 
-No fees will be charged for the handling clinic. Right now we will not use the harvest hall for the 
show. 
-Fun match: after Best In Show Saturday.  
 
-Goldenrod nominations: Tanya Williams, Pat Schindler, Tabitha Phillip, Cindy Hill , Mary Bristol, and  
Linda Soukup 
 
-Nominations committee: Tabitha Phillips, Chris Corum and Linda Soukup with alternates Cindy Hill 
and Tanya Williams 
 
-Adjourned: 8:35pm Tanya Williams 1st, Cindy Hill 2nd 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 



IF YOU WOULD RATHER RECEIVE THIS NEWSLETTER VIA EMAIL, PLEASE EMAIL 

KIM FISHER AT KSM51268@MSN.COM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Seward County Kennel Club 
Kim Fisher, Editor 

232 North 5th Street 

Seward, NE 68434 

 


